
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: August 19, 2019 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of a Heavy Haul Truck (Replacement) for the Transportation 
Department as requested by the Fleet Services Department (Funded by the 
Local Streets Fund) (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Transportation and Fleet Services Departments, and Purchasing recommend 
authorizing the purchase using the National Joint Powers Alliance (NJPA) cooperative 
contract with Inland Kenworth (U.S.), Inc., at $179,529.35. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This purchase will provide a Kenworth truck that meets the Transportation Department’s 
requirements and the City currently has five Kenworth trucks.  As determined by Fleet 
Services, the Kenworth truck is the only heavy haul, low body transport that is capable and 
proven durability for hauling the Department’s new Caterpillar PM312 cold planer and big 
equipment on a daily basis. 
 
The vehicle that is being replaced has met established criteria and it will be retired from the 
fleet as part of the ongoing vehicle replacement program. 
 

The NJPA contract was competitively bid, meets procurement requirements and prices are 
competitive due to nationally based volume contract pricing.  It is unlikely that competitive 
bidding would result in better pricing than through this cooperative contract.  City of Mesa is 
eligible to utilize this contract as a NJPA cooperative member. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2020013 
Contracting Agency/Contract Number:  National Joint Powers Alliance/081716-KTC  
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Funding Source:  Fleet Services Department budget through the Local Streets Fund 
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AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

One – 2020 Kenworth T880 per Contracts No. 2020013 and NJPA 081716-
KTC 
 

Base (Taxable less FET + Trade) $159,962.00 
Estimated Sales Tax  $13,301.85 
Extended Warranty  $5,995.50 
Administration  $250.00 
Tire Tax  $20.00 
Total  $179,529.35 
 

One Replacement funded by the Local Streets Fund for the Transportation Department – Fleet 
Up-Fit Cost $7,558. 

 


